

To Maryanne Vigneaux/Lib@SUNYSB

CC

bcc F.Jason Torre/Lib

Subject Library Bulletin, March 28, 2003, Number 1357

NEWS FROM PERSONNEL:

The Library is saddened to report that Betty Elkin, former head of Circulation from 1970 - 1981, passed away in February 2003 in Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio.



WANTED A FEW GOOD GARDENERS:

Stony Brook University will be the site of Pride Patrol Spring 2003. It will take place on Tuesday, April 22nd. The Library team has members that stick together to work at a particular site. We have been working on the Memorial Garden which is in the woodsy area along side the road leading to the parking garage. It is marked by a boulder with an inscribed plaque on it. We will request this site again so that we can expand on our previous efforts.

If you are interested in joining the gardening group let Maryanne know by April 4th. On the work date, dress down and bring garden gloves. You will enjoy a couple of hours outdoors - in hopefully, warm sunshine. If you have any shade-loving plants (impatiens, hosta) that are colorful feel free to bring them to our site.

Also on April 22nd, there is an Ice Cream Social at 4:00 pm in the Staller Lobby. This time is convenient as we will be working from 2:00 - 4:00 pm; ice cream will be a welcome treat.



HABITAT NEWS RELEASE:

FINAL REPORT ON FUNDRAISING

Cash/Check Donations \$280.00

75-25 Drawing \$85.00 (\$52.00 + \$33.00)

Luncheon \$135.00
Bake Sale \$90.00
Theme Basket Raffle \$165.00
Betta Fish Raffle \$78.00

TOTAL \$833.00

A special thank you to the following staff who helped to coordinate the library efforts: Liz, Linda C., Amelia, Donna, Elissa, Kristen, Flo, Elaine. Also, appreciation goes to those who helped to prepare food for the luncheon/bake sale: Chris, Linda M., Lorraine, Donna, Godlind, Kathleen, Liz, Pam, Flo, David,

and Mary. Thanks to Kathy Weiner who stirred up our interest in a fish that was raffled .